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ETMD Board of Directors – Agenda
Kennebunk Town Hall – February 13, 2013   -   8:30 – 10:30 a.m.
.

1. Minutes of January 9, 2013 (attached) – needs vote - 5 min
2. ETMD Priorities   90 min
· Trail Management - Tad R
i. Trail Talk
· Reports from Municipalities 
· Informational Signage  - Bob H  
· Emergency Trail Markers Acknowledgement Signs 
· Events  (copy included with Agenda)   
· Management Policies & Procedures  Carole B
i. 2012 ETMD 990 (copy included with Agenda)
ii. Financial Report (to follow) 
iii. 2012 / 2013 Dues; 2013 Newsletter 
iv. ETMD Websites 
v. Awards for years of Service
3. Ongoing Projects:  (Monthly Summary to follow) - 20 min    
· Saco to OOB –- PIN 13340.00  Carole B
i. Ramp design/construction – Completed; inspected on 9/28/12; awaiting close out documents
· Scarborough –  019386.00  Bill R
i. $150,000 .8 mi. design  update
4. Other Business – issues? Concerns?   5 min
5. Next Meeting – March13, 2013
6.  Adjourn 

ETMD Board of Directors

Minutes

 January 9, 2013


Trustee Attendance

Kittery



-

Eliot



-

South Berwick


-

North Berwick


-

Wells



Marianne Goodine
Kennebunk


Mike Claus

Arundel



Tad Redway, Pres.

Biddeford


Dan Letellier, V.P. 

Saco



Bob Hamblen, Secretary

Old Orchard Beach

-

Scarborough


Bill Reichl
South Portland


- 

ETA



Jim Bucar, John Andrews, Joe Yuhas

ETMD 



Executive Director Carole Brush 

Meeting called to order at 8:33 a.m. by President Redway.

.

1. Minutes of December 12, 2012 –  JA moves acceptance as amended, BH 2nds, 7-1 (JB).
2. ETMD Priorities  
· Trail Management Tad R

i. Trail Grooming – Review draft policy from John A, Dan L, Joe Y  -- JY: interest in grooming snow-covered trail, draft covers the basics. JA: bollards should come down for winter, but committee did not agree, so be it. VP DL arrives, 8:37. CB: approval by town, not just ETMD? TR: by section, or whole Trail? BG said Scarboro not interested. JA: users have packed trail well. TR: we have 1 trail managed by the ETMD. We try to be mindful of individual needs of towns. JA: rep from each town is supposed to attend, and stay informed. Saco and Bidd each own a groomer. Rick Laflamme may be willing to groom. MC: could run thru ETA as a donation, make each manager aware of the potential service. Need a cohesive policy, not half-done job or poor job. TR: we should not contract with anyone who won’t reliably get it done. MC: would allow towns to say ‘this wasn’t us,’ if it is the ETA’s to run. 

BH: soft opening at most is desirable; doubt we’ll have all 6 towns groomed at once. BR: shared this with Unitil yet? TR: no, resolve our policy first. TR: would strike #4 in policy, as a university or hospital is not generally a snow grooming operation. MC: strike #4, and add “public safety officials” to #5. Perhaps member town departments will buy snowmobiles. TR: merge #4 and #5? Delete hospital or university reference. Edit and distribute, and share with Unitil. Motion by MC to accept the Policy as edited, 2nd by DL and so voted, Unanimous.
ii. Trail Closures – Report from ETMD Reps on their town’s policy for handling trail closures: MC: I’m told to put signs up, I put signs up. BR: same thing. JA: Unitil can’t shut down 100 feet of trail, it will be a longer segment. TR: Arundel closure was a disaster. They will demand that town personnel staff the barricades. JA: volunteers should not be doing this, though it went well in Scarboro in Nov. TR: what can the towns muster for volunteers? JA: if ETA hires, we pay. Would towns hire to do that, or use employees who are on the clock already? TR: we just need bodies who have some authority to restrict use of trail. Up to individual towns as to how they’ll handle. How will Bidd handle? DL: if they have volunteers, maybe that’ll work. But they’re likely to charge.BR: Scarboro has VIPs, volunteer officers, that we can use. BH: department heads in Saco not eager to staff a closure. DPW will provide barricades. MC: per OSHA, Unitil needs to secure safety of worksite. I think we go back to Unitil, if you’re working on trail, you need to close trail. TR: would agree, but co-lo says otherwise. OOB and Saco have to respond in closure situation. Scarboro does not. JR: we know they have barricades, can we rely on that from Unitil? TR: they are responsible for barricades, us for staff. We have ‘Trail Closed’ signs. Can everyone check with PD and DPW to see what they’re willing to do? JA: we’re benefiting Unitil, we should consider pursuing financial support from them. 

iii. Trail Conditions 

· Reports from Municipalities  DL: lot of 4-wheeler action in Biddeford/Arundel. Signs are looking good. Surface good, users evident. CB: get a call about a snowmobile cutting on their property onto Bass Lane. 

iv. Status:

· Emergency Trail Markers are up, need to install acknowledgement signs. CB will check with Bob Lanigra.  ¼ mile markers went up in a single day in Arundel and Kennebunk.
· Events – none in particular. Casual inquiries as to repeating events: Snowy Egret, Rev3, Harvest Half Marathon. DL: may be someone from Waterboro interested in a walk, passes on to CB. CB: process is more efficient, we’re charging a fee, we require insurance. TR: rec programs could work with wardens and others for walks, wildlife i.d., classroom events. Talk to your rec departments – tree identification signs, nature walks. 
· Management Policies & Procedures  Carole B

i. 2012 RHR Audit and Tax Return: copy has been e-mailed. BH: sent one to MDOT? CB: will contact Joel on that. A 990 form will also be filed. Management letter: not good for only ED to know policies. 
ii. Review Draft Financial Policy: CB has developed financial procedures guidelines. Also an ETMD Info doc. CB will develop further into a policy, in the event that the ED and ETMD part ways suddenly.

iii. Financial Report: CB – in good shape. Mileage line is only concern, I don’t accumulate much mileage, but have burned thru that line item. TR: be sure to seek reimbursement if charges incurred. JA: KSB statement – accurate? BH: we’re taking in more than we’re spending.TR: in good shape at this time.
iv. 2012 / 2013 Dues; 2013 Newsletter 

· Discussion on reducing dues for municipalities where trail not completed yet: CB: last month, would draft a letter to towns re: dues. Have not done that, awaiting input from officers. Would send letters along with ETA newsletter. DL: should include something about mileage markers. Should be in by end of January for Biddeford. TR: should do ETMD newsletter. TR will do Pres. Column. JR has photo. JR can design, if content provided. 

· TR: Anita Rosencrantz has resigned. South Berwick has not paid current year dues. Have asked my manager to talk with Perry in So. Berwick. Have asked Larry Mead about being on York County managers meeting agenda. Need their support. Need to re-establish rapport with them. My job, and ED’s job is to keep line of communication open. People at Pratt and Whitney interested in supporting the ET, thru their council. With South Berwick leaving, and having lost Kittery, we face an erosion of dues, leaving greater burden on the towns that are left. Maybe Rick Towle and Bill Cary in SoPo can get dues re-established. DL: why meet with council in South Berwick? Why not just manager? TR: they’ve requested it. We’d like to retain them. Will schedule a time. 

CB: re: dues, still send a letter to Kittery, South Berwick? TR: yes. CB: have sent non-dues payers a letter with no invoice. TR: let’s review that. 

DL: what will we tell these towns? TR: the truth. We need dues to continue as an organization, even though we can’t promise a trail this year or next. JA: Kittery is seeing the Memorial Bridge replaced in large part because of the ECG. TR: the ET is an economic generator, OOB is in this for that only.

TR: any feedback on reduced fees for those towns on the fringes? MG: Jon Carter would allow a reduced fee until the trail is ready for construction in those towns. BR: Scarborough stands firm, but SoPo not ready to jump back in. DL: if you have a trail, dues should be reduced because you have maintenance costs. TR: we’ve paid all these years, we now have trail. We have an obligation to keep going until all towns have trail. JY: push the economics of the trail as the benefit to town. TR: every new section of trail adds to that benefit. Some things we can’t quantify yet, but we know it. JY: Wells and south is paying for a dream. 

BR: this year, $5,000 for existing, $3500 for those we’re trying to get back in. TR: a risk if we don’t get Kittery and South Berwick. JR: go to $3500 for all, plus ETA at $5000, and we’re at $29,500. JA: moves bill all towns $5,000 for upcoming year, 2nds JR, unan. JA: why are we excluding Eliot and North Berwick. TR: I move that current non-paying with pop of under 20,000 be billed $3500, DL 2nds, 6-1-1 (JA, BH). 

v. ETMD Websites – on hold.

vi. Status Award for years of service  John A – typo on one, will present at a meeting in Scarb. 

Meeting adjourned at 10:45 A.M.

3. Next Meeting – February 13, 2013
